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News from the
Chief Executive

SCOTLAND - AYRSHIRE

Hello all! Hope you're all in good health and have started the season on
the front foot. That unseasonably warm and dry weather in April gave
us an early wake up call at Turnberry as we rushed out the hoses to
our newly turfed areas. All major construction work in preparation for
The Open in 2009 has been completed. This included (over the past
two winters) 12 Championship tees, 21 fairway bunkers, the complete
lifting, shifting, landscaping and re-laying of the 16th fairway alongside
other nips and tucks here and there. Added length, hole re-shaping and
strategic bunker placements were a must if the Ailsa course was to
test the best in the game and | have no doubt that this will be the case,
and it could get really ugly if the wind blows!

Lochgreen was the venue for the Spring Outing on Wednesday, April 25.
Weather on the day was good with a stiff breeze proving a test over
the opening six holes.

Our thanks to my pal Billy Fletcher and South Ayrshire Council for allowing
us the times and use of the facilities and it was well commented on how
fairly the course played, but | know that as Lochgreen is where | have
played most of my golf over the past few years. Some had the cheek to
say this was a major factor in the results! Our gratitude also to the chef’s
and friendly waitresses who provided excellent food and lovely beer.

The results were as follows: 1.1 D. Tweddell (Get In!), 37pts; 2.1.
MacDonald (Unlucky!), 36pts; 2.3 G. Morrison (Lucky!), 36pts; 2.4 R.
Macbeth (Alas!), 34pts. 2.1 M. Lothian (No comment!), 38pts; 2.2 R.
Bunting (Robbed!), 38pts; 2.3 D. Jeffrey (Tough school!), 34pts; 2.4 G.
Ross (Ya dancer!), 34pts. Trade Prize — D. Duthie (As usual!)

There were 45 members in attendance which is a great turnout. Thanks
largely to a good number travelling from the Dumfries area and coming
over from Arran - Thanks lads for helping to make it such an enjoyable
day.

The Dundonald GC and Barrassie GC are hosting the BIGGA National
Championship on October 8 and 9, so hopefully we can get some numbers
in the competition and take some of the silverware. Our rematch against
the Northern Irish lads has been scheduled for Friday, October 5. If there
are any of you who played in last year’s massacre who are unable to go
over, good! | mean can you please let me know. Likewise if there are
any brave souls interested in coming aboard please get in touch. More
details will appear soon.

| can be reached at: denis.t@hotmail.co.uk or: 07939 104701

Denis Tweddell

SCOTLAND - EAST

| start this month’s report with a plea to all East Section members to
attend the Scottish National Tournament at Berwick Golf Club, on Thursday,
June 21. With the event on your doorstep this year, the usual excuse






